

BFPC BOARD MEETING MINUTES

February 15th, 2023

1. Meeting called to order 3:00pm by Sandi
2. Minutes approved by Bob from the January 4th, 2023 meeting, 2nd by Joe
3. In Attendance: Sandi, Laurie, Kim, Amy, Joe, Bob & David

Amy:

Topic: Financials

- Year End balance of \$14,310, with another \$600 coming in February
- The club should maintain around \$1 - \$2 thousand therefore, if we need something for the club we have the funds to buy it
- Budget has not been updated since FY 2022, Amy will update soon
- With the surplus we have we can look into Food Trucks for Dinko De Mayo
- Currently at 380 members
- Submitted the Club's 990N Social Club submission to IRS

Kim:

Topic: Communications

- Pickleball Membership Drive Announcement was put on PB Site & FB Page
- Registration page does not have accurate information on court time and will need to be updated
- Gear Swap pinned to FB Page
- Best hand out paper registration forms / information for membership signup
 - o Amy will bring her laptop just in case it's needed

Laurie:

Topic: Membership Drive

- Courts are reserved for the membership drives open play
- Bob Laurie & Joe will setup temporary courts at 7:30am
- Dunkin Donuts donated coffee & munchkins while Bagel Mister donated bagels
- Disposable cups, plates, etc.. bought for event
- Non-profit donation forms will be give to the above businesses
- Sandi has shirts & hats to sell at the event
 - o Because of issues with current vendor, Sandi will look into John Hanbal as a potential replacement option
- Registration will run 9-11am

Bob:

Topic: Maintenance

- Courts at fitness center are supposed to be done in the Spring as per Tiffany however, CAMS/ HOA manages this and the timing
- There is a new net at the CF Pickleball Courts however, it not the size for regular courts appears to be for portable nets
- Ropes are working well at CF
- Franklin X40 we have 12-20 balls remaining
- Onix around 50 left
- Discussion around the Orange Franklin X40, going to order some to see if they may last longer and be more visible on the courts
 - o Joe mention that we might want to purchase Pink PB's for Breast Cancer awareness / timing

Joe & Dave:

Topic: Programs

- Skatter Days to start March 11 & round Robin to start March 14
- When will Shark and Barracuda Challenge start - TBD
- Laurie asked that signs be put out for Skatter Days and round Robin
- Joe needs to get access to programs email, currently share 4 licenses for the club, Amy and Joe will look into getting an additional license
- Joe said it appears we have an outstanding balance in GoDaddy
 - o Limited ID's and emails through GoDaddy maybe costly

Sandi:

Topic: Inter-community League

- Starting around March 11, Memorial Day
- Practices will be Thursdays & Saturdays

Topic: Miscellaneous

- May get more shirts
- Shark and Barracuda can only use 4 courts, the 2 remaining are for spectators
- Jesse Abramowitz may run Shark Challenge
- Sandi will ask Tiffany who puts up the nets and in the future could we watch and learn how to install
- Joe asked if the defibrillator has been checked, Sandi said it has, and first aid kit is also OK
- Club should avoid Sundays for events so we do not interfere with Church

Next Meeting:

- March 8th, 2023 @ 4:00pm
- Location - TBD

Meeting Adjourned at 3:52pm by Sandi